CITY OF RAPID CITY

RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701-2724
PLANNING DEPARTMENT

300 Sixth Street
Bill Lass, Senior Planner Phone: 605-394-4120
Urban Division Fax: 605-394-6636
city web: www.ci.rapid-city.sd.us e-mail: bill.lass@ci.rapid-city.sd.us
MEMORANDUM

TO: Rapid City Planning Commission

FROM: Bill Lass, Senior Planner

DATE: 3/6/01

RE: 3/8/01 Planning Commission Agenda Item #28 (01RD002)

This memo is to provide you with further information regarding the proposed renaming of “North
Street” to “Fillmore Street.” After completion of the Staff Report a letter was received from Mr.
Joe Sollid regarding this matter (see attached). Mr. Sollid is one of the affected property owners
who was notified regarding this proposed street renaming. Mr. Sollid has recommended two
alternative names: 1) Gold Street, and 2) Sollid Street. Staff has reviewed the proposed names
and identified the following concerns. There is already a “Gold Street” in the vicinity of North
Street but it does not align with North Street. Renaming this street to “Gold Street” would result
in a duplication of street names and confusion for the public as well as emergency responders.
The Emergency Services Dispatch Center has indicated that “Sollid Street” would lead to
confusion due to misspelling. Further, there may be concerns with the appropriateness of
naming the street after just one of its residents.

The Staff recommendation is that “North Street” be renamed to “ Fillmore Street.”

Thank you.
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